Rotary Club of Clifton Springs &
Clifton Springs Charities
March 9, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 7:30AM by President Jeff Graff.  The meeting was held via Zoom due to Pandemic.       

Present:  President Jeff Graff, 2nd Quarter President Jeff Criblear, 1st Quarter President, Lori Reals, President Elect Tracy Crosby, Vice President Dave Hamilton, Past President Vivian Ryan, Treasurer Hugh Kane and Secretary Theresa Dorgan.    
Directors Present: Kathy Barrick, Jean Day, Mary DePorter, Doris Hunter and Susan Schermerhorn 

Reports
Motion made by Jeff Criblear and 2nd by Hugh Kane to approve Feb. minutes as written.  All members voted AYE.   Hugh reported on Feb. Club Finance report.  Income reported from fines and Santa Workshop.  Only expense paid was club expense.  Motion made by Vivian Ryan and 2nd by Mary DePorter to approve report as written.  All members present voted AYE.  Charities report was given by Hugh showing income from cans & bottles, grant reimbursement, Transfer from savings, amazon smile and donations in memory of Bob Kloepfel.  Expenses paid were reimbursement of school supplies, Haiti Project and Bank charge.  Motion made by Vivian Ryan and 2nd by Doris Hunter to approve report as written.  All members present voted AYE.  

Committee Reports and Old Business
Susan reported on slate of officers.  Status unknown at this time and will report next month.  Theresa reported on Easter Baskets.  Several donations by Rotarians to cover cost of baskets and so far have 10 baskets ordered.  Susan reported on Wine tasting via zoom in May.  Tickets will be $10 and date set for May 20th.  More details next month.  Jeff Criblear reported fundraiser of cooking class by chef at Warfield’s via zoom.  Still working out details with chef and Chris at Warfield’s.  Tracy gave us an update on District simplifies grant for new porch furniture to withstand weather for House of John.  Amounts will be determined.  
New Business  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Virtual RYLA was approved by District and deadline is April 15th.  Scott will follow up with Christa and Mary will touch base with Mrs. Everson.  Question arose regarding changeover dinner being virtual or in person to stay in line with RI recommendation.  Unknown of Steam Pageant or John Deer this year yet.  Earth Day Clean up discussed for Clifton water way.  Thoughts to start by Post Office and go to Spring Street.  Suggestion to partner with Scouts, Fire Dept. and Student Council for help if needed.  

No other items to come before the club a motion made by Jeff Criblear and 2nd by Hugh Kane to adjourn.  All members present voted AYE.  
 
Respectfully submitted by Theresa Dorgan, Club secretary

 

